Boulder, CO 80307



November 1, 1995 • Vol. 17, No. 4 • A Bimonthly Newsletter • Next Issue: January 1, 1995

A Big Thank You!

Kudos and thank yous to everyone who worked on or showed up to the Pancake Breakfast, especially Cam Marshall for his steady hand at the helm. The Neighborhood Association made over \$600, and a good time was had by all. We would especially like to thank these fine businesses for their donations: Herb's Meats for the ham, Kinko's Copies for the reduced costs on tickets and signs, Marshall Information Service for orange juice and signs, Nick's Auto Service for pancake mix, plates, cutlery, napkins, name badges and aluminum foil, St. Andrews Presbyterian Church for the loan of tables, chairs, trash cans, ham roasters, and coffee pots, Wild Oats Market for coffee, and other neighbors who provided tables, utensils, and other equipment.

Park Clean Up

And speaking of neighborhood support, I'll just bet you were wondering who signed up in time for those coveted park cleanup spots. Well, the lucky people are Jean and Harry Nachman for October, Steve, Jan, Noelle, and Samantha Clason in November, the VaughanMillers in December, Diane and Gene Aparisio in January, and my my my would you look at this, the month of February is still open (remember, first come, first served), Pat, Darry and Russell Mehring get March, Paul, Beth, Katie and Paulie Throckmorton are the April crew, May is being shared by the Priems and the Altschuler\Guber families, and finally May will be covered by Ed and Eunice Lundberg. Thank you one and all.

Busy Hands Awards

Summer is gone but not the memories of the beautiful lawns and gardens we all were privileged to see. Busy hands awards for 1995 went to: Wendy and Fred, 40 S. 34th St.; Mike Wilson, 175 S. 42rıd; Amy Sebring, 40 S. Lashley; Nancy and Geoff Gagliandi, 3630 Berkley; Tom and Peggy Hoban, 280 S. 30th; and Charlie and Lynn Sarkis, 340 S.

39th. Winners received gift certificates from McGuckins, Herb's Meats, Flowers by Table Mesa, Table Mesa Cards and Gifts, Sturtz and Copeland, and the Midnight Sun Restaurant and

What can we say but, Gee, thanks, people.

Good Folks

The "Good Folks" list is still longer, however. After working with the Neighborhood Association delivering the newsletter to block leaders and volunteering for practically everything else here in Martin Acres, Everett and Helen Childs are moving to a new house in Boulder.

Thanks for everything, and we hope your new house is a joy, because the new neighborhood can't be as



good as you helped make Martin Acres. Beth Throckmorton will be distributing the Voice starting in January.

Neighboring Issues

- \bullet Kathy Small is beginning to talk to the city about putting up signs on the Bear Creek bike path reminding cyclists to slow down, especially through the park. The city is receptive and will begin the process soon.
- The City of Boulder Planning Board will meet Thursday, Nov. 2nd to discuss a Cooperative Housing Strategy that is being proposed to encourage affordable housing. The proposal would allow more than three unrelated persons, as long as one is the owner, to live in the same house. The discussion will take place after the board's 6:00 dinner in the city building on the SW corner of Canyon and Broadway. I have two phone numbers for you, the Planning Board at 441-3270 and Susan Holloway, if you want to look at the text of the cooperative housing ordinance, at 499-8842.



Park Elementary.

- GET OUT AND VOTE! Today isn't election day? Feel free to cut out and use this reminder.
- Those nasty bullthorns at Martin Park Elementary will be sprayed come March next year. Don't say you didn't get a warning.
- Coming soon, the Rock Creek school will open and half the students will leave Martin Park. The School District has a number of options, and we will try to keep you appraised. Decisions will have to be made in time for the 95-96 school year, which is also the 40th anniversary of Martin



• Steve Altermatt will have new slow down signs to be placed in front yards soon. If you would like one, call 494-6224. Artists are also needed to paint signs too!



 The Paint-a-thon will probably be scheduled for the Spring at this point.
Call Steve Altermatt for more information.



Wishing you a Happy Holiday Season with personalized holiday cards. PIP Printing • 673 30th Street • Boulder, CO 80303 • 449-0888 • Fax 449-0906

Steering Committee

Meeting is Mon, December 4, at 7:30pm, at the Alvarado Village Community House. All meetings are open to neighborhood residents.

	MANA OFFICERS	
President	Steve Alternatt	494-2749
Vice-President	Paula Vaughan	499-3615
Secretary	Diane Aparisio	494-2837
Treasurer	Sherry McGlochlin	499-2824
	STEERING COMMITTEE	
Newsletter	Kendall Miller (Editor/Writer)	499-3615
	Ann Alexander Leggett (Pesktop Publisher)	499-7644
Biock Organization	Helen Childs	494-7081
Area TA	Everett Childs	494-7081
	Bill Kehres	
Area 2	Giles Schurman	494-9095
Area 3	Barbara & Don McGregor	499-9341
Area 4	Barb Timblin	494-9598
Zoning/Code	Zach Miller	494-5416
Demographics	Mike McAlpine	499-7737
Beautification	Mark Bailhache	499-6358
Transportation	Randy Flodine	190,6730



Sharing and Matching

Ads are free with a \$10 donation to MANA • Call Kendall Miller at 499-3615 before December 20 to place your ad for the January 1, VOICE.

YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD TUPPERWARE

LADY: Megan Barclay Leben. Order now in time for the holidays! Gift boxes shipped direct. GRRREAT new kid's stuff! Order by phone or host a demonstration in your home to earn lovely gifts. Tailored to fit your needs and busy lifestyle. Call 499-2324.

A TOUCH OF WELLNESS. Charlene Thompson offers a variety of services, including:

- Customized Pet Caring Services. Mid day walks and visits and in home vacation care.
- •Stress Reduction Workplace Massage. Relax in a special on site massage chair.
- Multi-Pure Drinking Water Systems. Clean, clear, delicious. Call 499-3660.

<u>CHILD CARE CENTER OPENINGS.</u> Full and partial weeks available. Spacious facility, 1-7

ratio and long term staff. Our emphasis is on creativity and individuality. Two blocks from the corner of Table Mesa and Broadway. Please call The Rainbow Center at 499-3038.

WINDOWS

We replace windows and install doors and skylights. Serving Boulder County since 1990. Free estimates and references. Call Jay at 494-7007.

ACS PAGING SERVICES: Don't miss calls! Our superior 900Mhz. service gives your pager better range, coverage and penetration. FAX mailbox and voicemail options. Statewide, regional & nationwide service available. Competitive rates. Local, Boulder/Longmont numbers. A great holiday gift idea! Call Mike at 494-2988.